
6th March, 2017

To: City of Victoria Mayor and Council

Re: 1322 Rockland Avenue: Subdivision Application

We have been advised that an application has been made to subdivide the property at 1322 Rock-
land Avenue into two lots, and that two Zoning Regulation Bylaw variances will be needed for 
this. We have been in touch with Gene Miller (the applicant) about this, and he tells us that the 
proposed subdivision is just to keep options open, and there are no plans for immediate develop-
ment. 

We are opposed to allowing a subdivision at this time because of the serious implications of sev-
ering a portion of the property. 1322 Rockland is a Heritage property that is important to the 
Rockland neighbourhood, and any new development in its immediate environs should take into 
account its impact on the designated property; this would be much less likely to happen if there 
are two separate properties. There would, however, be great planning advantages to considering 
the site as a whole if there are proposals for new development in due course. To create two sepa-
rate lots would negate this opportunity for developing the site in a comprehensive manner, and 
would enable a new owner to build something that might be quite an inappropriate neighbour to 
the heritage designated property. We would, therefore, lose a valuable opportunity for excellent 
planning if the subdivision goes ahead. 

The OCP states that Rockland is “an area of notable historic architectural and landscape charac-
ter” (21.23) and recommends that “the maintenance of existing dwellings and large lot charac-
ter” be supported “through sensitive infill that preserves green space and estate features” 
(21.24). The Rockland Neighbourhood Association agrees with this policy, and one of its stated 
goals is “to preserve and maintain the unique urban environment of Rockland.”  Therefore, we 
strongly recommend that no subdivision be allowed until there are specific proposals for devel-
opment, and that any such proposal be, at that time, carefully planned with the heritage property 
in mind.

Thank you for your consideration.

Janet Simpson, President
Rockland Neighbourhood Association


